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1BElections for the 2017 County Committee  
USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) County Committee Elections 
are underway in Arizona.  It is important that every eligible producer 
participate in these elections because FSA county committees are 
a link between the agricultural community and the USDA. The 2017 
election in Arizona will be conducted for the representative Local 
Administrative Area (LAA).  

County committee members are a critical component of FSA 
operations. Committees should be comprised of members who 
reflect the diversity of producers involved in production agriculture 
in Arizona.  This means that producers representing underserved 
groups or communities should be on the committee to speak on 
behalf of their constituency.   

Underserved producers are beginning, women and other minority 
farmers and ranchers and land owners and/or operators who have 
limited resources. Other minority groups including Native American 
and Alaska Natives; persons under the poverty level, and persons 
that have disabilities are also considered 
underserved.            County committee election ballots will be 
mailed to eligible voters on Nov. 6, 2017.  The last day to return 
completed ballots to an Arizona USDA service center is Dec. 4, 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcxMTA3LjgwNTE3MTAxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MTEwNy44MDUxNzEwMSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2OTczMzU0JmVtYWlsaWQ9c2FudGEubXVyaWxsb0Bhei51c2RhLmdvdiZ1c2VyaWQ9c2FudGEubXVyaWxsb0Bhei51c2RhLmdvdiZ0YXJnZXRpZD0mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&100&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/az


2017.  For more information on eligibility to serve on FSA county 
committees, visit: www.fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

 
2BUSDA Financial Assistance Available to 
Help Organic Farmers Create 
Conservation Buffers 
USDA is assisting organic farmers with the cost of establishing up 
to 20,000 acres of new conservation buffers and other practices on 
and near farms that produce organic crops. The financial 
assistance is available from the USDA Conservation Reserve 
Program (CRP), a federally funded voluntary program that 
contracts with agricultural producers so that environmentally 
sensitive land is not farmed or ranched, but instead used for 
conservation benefits. CRP participants establish long-term, 
resource-conserving plant species, such as approved grasses or 
trees (known as “covers”) to control soil erosion, improve water 
quality and develop wildlife habitat. In return, FSA provides 
participants with rental payments and cost-share assistance. 
Contract duration is between 10 and 15 years.  

For conservation buffers, funds are available for establishing 
shrubs and trees, or supporting pollinating species, and can be 
planted in blocks or strips. Interested organic producers can offer 
eligible land for enrollment in this initiative at any time.  

Other USDA FSA programs that assist organic farmers include: 

• The Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program that 
provides financial assistance for 55 to 100 percent of the 
average market price for organic crop losses between 50 to 
65 percent of expected production due to a natural 
disaster. 

• Marketing assistance loans that provide interim financing to 
help producers meet cash flow needs without having to sell 
crops during harvest when market prices are low, and 
deficiency payments to producers who forgo the loan in 
return for a payment on the eligible commodity. 

• A variety of loans for operating expenses, ownership or 
guarantees with outside lenders, including streamlined 
microloans that have a lower amount of paperwork. 

• Farm Storage Facility Loans for that provide low-interest 
financing to build or upgrade storage facilities for organic 
commodities, including cold storage, grain bins, and bulk 
tanks and drying and handling equipment. 
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• Services such as mapping farm and field boundaries and 
reporting organic acreage that can be provided to a farm’s 
organic certifier or crop insurance agent. 

Visit www.fsa.usda.gov/organic to learn more about how FSA can 
help organic farmers. For an interactive tour of CRP success 
stories, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/CRPis30 or follow #CRPis30 on 
Twitter. To learn more about FSA programs visit a local FSA office 
or www.fsa.usda.gov. To find your local FSA office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

 
3BCensus of Agriculture Countdown Begins for America’s 
Farmers and Ranchers 
America’s farmers and ranchers will soon have the opportunity to strongly represent agriculture in 
their communities and industry by taking part in the 2017 Census of Agriculture. Conducted every 
five years by the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) National Agricultural Statistics Service 
(NASS), the census, to be mailed at the end of this year, is a complete count of all U.S. farms, 
ranches, and those who operate them.  The Census of Agriculture highlights land use and 
ownership, operator characteristics, production practices, income and expenditures, and other 
topics. The 2012 Census of Agriculture revealed that over three million farmers operated more than 
two million farms, spanning over 914 million acres. This was a four percent decrease in the number 
of U.S. farms from the previous census in 2007. However, agriculture sales, income, and expenses 
increased between 2007 and 2012. This telling information and thousands of other agriculture 
statistics are a direct result of responses to the Census of Agriculture. 

Producers who are new to farming or did not receive a Census of Agriculture in 2012 still have time 
to sign up to receive the 2017 Census of Agriculture report form by visiting www.agcensus.usda.gov 
and clicking on the ‘Make Sure You Are Counted’ button through June. NASS defines a farm as any 
place from which $1,000 or more of agricultural products were produced and sold, or normally 
would have been sold, during the census year (2017). 

 
4BCommunication is Key in Lending 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary 
to be a success. A part of ensuring this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan 
application process through the borrower’s graduation to commercial lending institutions. While it is 
FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for 
borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when changes occur. It is the borrower’s 
responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following:  

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation; 
• Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 
• The development of problem situations; 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security In addition, if a farm loan borrower 

cannot make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time, contact your farm loan 
staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options.  For more information on FSA farm loan 
programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov.  
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5BLoan Servicing 
There are options for Farm Service Agency loan customers during financial stress. If you are a 
borrower who is unable to make payments on a loan, contact your local FSA Farm Loan Manager to 
learn about the options available to you.  

 
6BPayments to Deceased Producers 
In order to claim a Farm Service Agency (FSA) payment on behalf of a deceased producer, all 
program conditions for the payment must have been met before the applicable producer’s date of 
death.  If a producer earned a FSA payment prior to becoming deceased, the following is the order 
of precedence of the representatives of the producer: 

• administrator or executor of the estate 
• the surviving spouse 
• surviving sons and daughters, including adopted children 
• surviving father and mother 
• surviving brothers and sisters 
• heirs of the deceased person who would be entitled to payment according to the State law 

In order for FSA to release the payment, the legal representative of the deceased producer must file 
a form FSA-325, to claim the payment for themselves or an estate. The county office will verify and 
determine that the application, contract, loan agreement, or other similar form requesting payment 
issuance, was signed by the applicable deadline for such form, by the deceased or a person legally 
authorized to act on their behalf at that time of application. 

If the application, contract or loan agreement form was signed by someone other than the 
participant who is deceased, FSA will determine whether the person submitting the form has the 
legal authority to submit the form to compel FSA to pay the deceased participant.  

Payments will be issued to the respective representative’s name using the deceased program 
participant’s tax identification number. Payments made to representatives are subject to offset 
regulations for debts owed by the deceased.  

FSA is not responsible for advising persons in obtaining legal advice on how to obtain program 
benefits that may be due to a participant who has died, disappeared or who has been declared 
incompetent.  
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